

Town of Westwood

Commonwealth of Massachusetts **BOARD OF HEALTH**

Jared Orsini, R.E.H.S/R.S. Health Director Jason Belmonte, R.E.H.S. Food Inspector/Sanitarian Margaret M. Sullivan, R.N., M.S.N., Public Health Nurse Lorraine Donovan, Administrative Assistant

September 29, 2021

Dear Westwood Residents,

Having just celebrated Westwood Day, it was wonderful to see the Town come together to celebrate all that makes our community special. The Board of Health would like to recognize our residents for their commitment to vaccination and applaud their efforts to protect themselves and each other throughout the pandemic. The chart below is a summary of the Commonwealth's vaccine report for September 23, 2021. As you can see, in each age category the percent of fully vaccinated individuals is very high. We continue to encourage those of you who are not yet vaccinated to do so. It is important to note that as a town, 10 percent of our residents are not eligible for vaccination due to their age. That leaves only 5 percent of our residents who are eligible to be vaccinated, still unvaccinated. This is a remarkable number and we are proud of this town's commitment to ending this pandemic.

Percentage of Fully Vaccinated Westwood Residents by Age Group

Ages	% Fully Vaccinated
12-15 years	84%
16-19 years	>95%
20-29 years	>95%
30-49 years	>95%
50-64 years	91%
65-74 years	81%
75+ years	85%

From September 5, 2021 to September 18, 2021 there were 25 new cases of COVID-19 in Westwood. The corresponding percent positivity was 1.53%. One case has been hospitalized and no deaths have been reported. Approximately 60% of the new cases were among fully vaccinated residents.

14 Day Age Breakdown of New COVID-19 Cases in Westwood

Ages	Cases
Under 12 years old	4
12-19 years	2
20-29 years	11
30-39 years	0
40-49 years	2
50-59 years	4
60-69 years	1
70-79 years	1
80 years and older	0
Total	25